TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING

June §, 2021

MEMBERS PRESENT Chairperson Ron Reed, Supervisor Bob Miller, Supervisor Roger Wolter

STAFF PRESENT Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Dawn Hemker, Town Patrolman Todd Solberg

CALL TO ORDER
Chair Ron Reed called meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Meeting was properly posted and noticed.
MINUTES

Motion by Bob Miller to approve minutes from May 11, 2021, Board meeting, second by Roger Wolter.
Motion approved.

VOUCHERS

Bills to pay were presented by Clerk Ann Schlimgen. Motion by Roger Wolter seconded by Bob Miller
to approve vouchers. Motion approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer, Dawn Hemker and reviewed by Board. Motion by
Bob Miller seconded by Roger Wolter to approve Treasurer’s report. Motion approved.

New home on Holgren Drive

Lyle Ellis came before board to approve a new home on Holgren Drive. Erosion, Zoning and Sanitation
permits have all been granted. Roger Wolter made motion to approve new home, seconded by Bob
Miller. All in favor, approval granted.

Review Alcohol Licensing applications

Ann Schlimgen clerk reviewed four applications for Alcohol and Tobacco licenses.
Barre Country Dinner - Beer/liquor plus publishing fee and one bartender. $420.00
Horstmann Homestead - Beer/wine plus publishing fee and two bartenders. $230.00
Nicks Bar - Beer/liquor plus publishing fee and eleven bartenders. $530.0

Fox Hollow- Beer/Liquor plus publishing fee and twenty-two bartenders. $630.00

Notice has been properly posted in Coulee Courier June 4, 2021.




Roger Wolter motioned to approve licenses; Bob Miller seconded. Motion approved.
Website

Still working on a few areas. Ann Schlimgen requested members log on and check for accuracy of
name, numbers etc. Any changes let her know.

ROAD REPORT

Todd Solberg reported on an estimate to remove 13 stumps at $100 per stump. This estimate included
cleanup. Roger Wolter motioned to approve stump removal, Bob Miller Seconded. Motion approved.
Board received a bid on the tractor/mower that Todd is currently trying out. This tractor would be
discounted based on two government programs. Sourcewell that we would have to apply to and CNH,
a government rental program. The tractor was tabled for now to allow Todd time to use and board to
think about.

CITIZEN/PARK CONCERNS
Dave Bohnsack reported that the park now has a Shelter Reserved sign to put up when it is rented out.

BOARD CONCERNS

There were no concerns at this time.

ADJOURN

Motion by Roger Wolter seconded by Bob Miller to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Schlimgen
Clerk — Town of Barre



